
Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of Seaton Ross Parish Council held on  

Friday 16 June 2017 

The Annual Parish meeting was held in the village hall on Friday 16 June 2017 at 7.30pm.   

Members present: J Henley, R Underwood, G Brockhouse, D Gascogne, C Hunt, Geoff Gardham and Paul Johnson.   

Apologies – C Curran, R Chapman 

Members of the public – 1 

The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 20 May 2016 were approved. All present agreed. 

Seaton Ross Parish Council Chair’s Annual Report 2015-16  

 New parish council website was up and running 

 The parish council had paid for speed indicators for one month 

 Wifi was now available in the village hall 

 We were in the process of buying the phone box from BT 

 Grants had been given to the Church, Village Hall and Playing Field Association 

 Potholes and the state of Southfield Road had been reported to ERYC and some work carried out 

 Requested ERYC prune the large trees near the village hall – one had been done so far 

 Taken part in the village litter pick and ERYC’s village taskforce visit 

 Responded to planning applications throughout the year 

 The clerk and chairman had attended parish and planning liaison meetings and were to start to attend the 

A1079 meetings 

 The emergency plan had been updated 

Parish matters 

It was suggested the clerk look into the automatic number plate recognition camera scheme. This was being run 

by Humberside Police who was looking for sponsorship.   

Suggestions to improve the village 

 Planters at the village signs – the clerk to look into costs of wooden/brick planters 

 Improvements to the noticeboard 

The meeting finished at 19:50. 

 

 


